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affects the continuing accuracy of any 
representation made in the application 
required by this section, whether the 
change occurs before or after the appli-
cant receives a determination letter. 
Such notification must be addressed to 
Commissioner of Internal Revenue, At-
tention: E:EP, Internal Revenue Serv-
ice, Washington, DC 20224. 

(5) Substitution of trustee. No appli-
cant shall be approved unless he under-
takes to act as trustee only under trust 
instruments which contain a provision 
to the effect that the employer is to 
substitute another trustee upon notifi-
cation by the Commissioner that such 
substitution is required because the ap-
plicant has failed to comply with the 
requirements of this section or is not 
keeping such records, or making such 
returns, or rendering such statements 
as are required by forms or regulations. 

(6) Revocation. Approval of the appli-
cation required by this section may be 
revoked for any good and sufficient 
reason. 

(Sec. 401(d)(1) and Internal Revenue Code of 
1954 (88 Stat. 939 26 U.S.C. 401)) 

[T.D. 7383, 40 FR 48509, Oct. 16, 1975 as amend-
ed by T.D. 7448, 41 FR 55510, Dec. 21, 1976] 

§ 11.402(e)(4)(A)–1 Lump sum distribu-
tions in the case of an employee 
who has separated from service. 

(a) Balance to the credit of an em-
ployee. Section 402(e)(4)(A) provides 
that in order for a distribution or pay-
ment from a qualified plan to be a 
lump sum distribution, the distribution 
or payment must represent the em-
ployee’s balance under the plan. The 
employee’s balance does not include 
any amount which is forfeited under 
the plan (even though the amount may 
be reinstated) as of the close of the tax-
able year of the recipient within which 
the distribution is made. In addition, 
in the case of an employee who has sep-
arated from service, the employee’s 
balance does not include an amount 
which is subject to forfeiture not later 
than the close of the plan year within 
which the employee incurs a one-year 
break in service (within the meaning of 
section 411) if— 

(1) By reason of the break in service, 
the amount is actually forfeited at or 
prior to the close of that plan year, and 

(2) The break in service occurs within 
25 months after the employee’s separa-
tion from service. In the case of a plan 
which uses the elapsed time method of 
crediting service, the break in service 
may occur within 25 months of the em-
ployee’s severance from service. See 
Department of Labor regulations relat-
ing to the elapsed time method for the 
date an employee severs from service. 

An employee may assume that an 
amount subject to forfeiture will be 
treated as forfeited by the date pre-
scribed in paragraphs (a) (1) and (2) of 
this section if, under the plan, for-
feiture will occur not later than that 
date. Therefore, he may assume that a 
distribution is a lump sum distribution 
at the time it is made, if the other re-
quirements for lump sum distributions 
are satisfied. However, if the amount is 
not forfeited by that date, the amount 
will be taken into account in deter-
mining the balance to the credit of the 
employee. Accordingly, the distribu-
tion will not be a lump sum distribu-
tion because it did not include the em-
ployee’s entire balance under the plan. 

(b) Rollover contribution. As described 
in paragraph (a) of this section, an em-
ployee may assume that a distribution 
is a lump sum distribution even though 
part of the balance of his account has 
not been forfeited at the time the dis-
tribution is made. He may then roll the 
distribution over as a contribution to 
an individual retirement arrangement 
pursuant to section 402(a)(5) or 
403(a)(4). It may be subsequently deter-
mined that the distribution was not a 
lump sum distribution because an 
amount subject to forfeiture was not in 
fact forfeited within the time required 
in paragraph (a) of this section. In that 
case, the contribution will be an excess 
contribution to the individual retire-
ment arrangement, deemed made in 
the first taxable year of the employee 
in which it can be determined that an 
amount subject to forfeiture will not 
be forfeited. 

(c) Effective date. This section is ef-
fective for distributions made in tax-
able years of recipients beginning after 
December 31, 1973. 

[T.D. 7488, 42 FR 27882, June 1, 1977] 
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